Parish Council Report
 March 2018
After the two recent periods of serious snowy weather, the Parish Council discussed how well the community had coped.  We noted the ways in which good Samaritans had looked out for vulnerable neighbours: some collected shopping for those unable to get out; a local farmer cleared a blocked road enabling people to make essential journeys; others got out their spades and cleared snow on paths etc.  We thank all of you who helped in these and many other ways.  We were, however, disappointed by the way in which lack of co-ordination by some elements of our local councils led to real difficulties for those needing to travel to work – especially in Coventry. The temporary closure of the roads to Marton led to greatly increased traffic along diversion routes which had not been gritted.  We have taken this up with the highways department of the County Council, requesting that they take steps to ensure that this doesn’t happen in future.  The problem highlights once again the issue of Bourton Hill not being on the gritting route.
The granting of planning permission for conversion of the wooden stables in a field off Stockton Road is still causing us concern and we are continuing to pursue this issue with the planning authority, Rugby Borough Council.
At our February meeting we discussed the ongoing problem of fly-tipping along local verges. In addition to reporting incidences of this to RBC, it is also helpful if you can note the registration number of any vehicle you might see causing this nuisance, as this could lead to the culprit receiving a penalty.
We are going to carry out our annual Litter Pick to clear the rubbish which has accumulated on the verges around the village.  Hi-Viz jackets and litter picks will be supplied and a warming cuppa will be available in the Birbury at the end, so if you care about your environment, why not come out and join us 
at 10.30am on Saturday 14th April outside the Birbury
If you have a view on any of these or any other issues, do feel free to contact any of the councillors, or the Clerk, or come along to our next meeting,
 which will be at 7.30pm on Tuesday 17th April 2018 in the Birbury.
The Annual Village Meeting will take place the following week, when you will have an opportunity to put questions to your councillors and hear from the wide range of local bodies which make living here so good.  
The AVM will take place at 7.30 on Tuesday 24th April in the Birbury
Diana Turner

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council 
PS This is my last report to you as I shall resign from this role, but not as a councillor, at the Annual Meeting in May
